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ALCOHOL BEVERAGE LICENSE CONTROL COMMITTEE
Beloit City Hall - The Forum

100 State Street, Beloit, WI

July 8, 2014 - 4:00 p.m.

Present: Betty Barnett, Ralph Berkley, Malissa Cronin, John Metter, Ron Tilley,

Joseph Vickerman

Absent: Tina Goecks, Councilor Kincaid
Advisory: Captain Dan Molland, City Attorney Tom Casper

1.

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairman Ralph Berkley with a
quorum present.

Consideration of the minutes of the regular meeting of June 10, 2014. Motion to
approve by Mr. Vickerman, second by Mr. Metter. Motion carried.

Application for a Change of Agent for Mead-Allen Post 2306, 2711 Afton Road, from
Ronald |. Becker to Steven Mayfield. Proposed Agent Steven Mayfield appeared.

Captain Molland stated he checked municipal and state criminal records and to the
best of his knowledge with the available information, the character, record, and
reputation of the Agent are satisfactory and the Police Department has no objection to
this Agent.

City Attorney Casper asked Mr. Mayfield if he understood that as Agent he would be
ultimately responsible for the propriety of alcohol vending and compliance of alcohol
laws whether he is there or not. Mr. Mayfield stated he understood and that he had
taken the alcohol course and passed it. Attorney Casper asked Mr. Mayfield if he was
willing to accept the responsibility as Agent and Mr. Mayfield stated he was.

Mr. Metter moved approval of the Change of Agent at the VFW to Steven Mayfield,
second by Ms. Cronin. Motion carried 6-0.

Citizen Comments: None
Committee Comments: None

Police Department Comments: Captain Molland stated the Police Department is
monitoring Rivals as there were two separate incidents there; one for a battery and the
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other for an armed subject. Officer Belmontes will continue his Problem Solving
Project at this location and will keep the committee updated. Captain Molland
informed the committee that from January 1st through June 3d there were 57 calls for
service: 35 business checks, 1 suspicious activity, 4 disorderly conduct, 3
disturbances, 1 unwanted subject, 3 traffic complaints, 2 assists for citizens, 1 civil
dispute, 2 thefts, 1 armed subject and 1 alcohol violation. Captain Molland stated the
Police Department would continue their monitoring at Adiktion and also at the Alarm
Box where the Department of Revenue gave a warning to owner Kathleen Davis about
an unauthorized source of alcohol and the refilling of liquor bottles.

Chairman Berkley asked if Captain Molland recommends that Rivals be called in
because of the police calls there. Captain Molland replied that he would meet with
Captain Risse and would provide a detailed report at the next ABLCC meeting.

7. Attorney Comments: None

8. Mr. Metter moved to adjourn at 4:10 p.m., second by Mr. Vickerman. Motion Carried.

Judith A. Elson,
Deputy City Clerk



